
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  July 13, 2021 
TO:  Economic and Community Development Committee 
FROM:  Colin Tarbert, President and CEO        
POSITION: Support 
SUBJECT: Council Bill No. 21-0090 
 City Streets – Closing – Etting Street and four 10 Foot Alleys bounded by Druid 
 Hill Avenue, Gold Street, Division Street and Baker Street 

 

INTRODUCTION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill No. 21-0090 
introduced by the Council President at the request of the Administration.  
 
PURPOSE 
For the purpose of condemning and closing of Etting Street and four ten-foot alleys bounded by 
Druid Hill Avenue, Gold Street, Division Street and Baker Street as shown on a plat numbered 
337-A-28A and filed in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a 
special effective date. 
 
BRIEF HISTORY 
This Bill will provide for the creation of a new community asset in the form of open space 
known as Cab Calloway Legends Park. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
None 
 
AGENCY POSITION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation Supports City Council Bill No. 21-0090.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Kimberly Clark at 
kclark@baltimoredevelopment.com. 
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